Flu Prevention Communication—Lane Managers, Faculty and Staff

As you likely are aware from recent newscasts, the spread of “pandemic H1N1 flu” is likely to increase as we head into the school year and the typical flu season.  Faculty and staff are important partners in Lane’s efforts to address the challenges the H1N1 flu brings to our campus.  

Dr. Mel Kohn, Oregon’s public health director, recently released information indicating that this new strain of flu appears to be similar to seasonal flu.  However, people have no existing immunity to this new strain, so more people are expected to become ill.  It is also possible that this virus will change in the coming months and become more dangerous.  In either case, it is likely that Oregon will have a serious outbreak caused by this new strain of flu this fall. 
A multi-department team of Lane employees is currently working on preparing for the possibility of a serious flu outbreak.  The team will communicate with the campus community in a variety of ways, including e-mail, website, department staff meetings, and the Lane Weekly.  Within the next few weeks, you will hear more about plans for facility maintenance measures, internal and external communication, addressing student needs, and contingencies for work absences.  

Like seasonal flu, pandemic H1N1 flu spreads from person to person through coughing or sneezing of people who are sick.  Prevention is the best approach to addressing the threat of flu.  Do these simple, effective things to help protect yourself and others: 

· Wash your hands.  The best way to protect yourself from viruses is to wash your hands often.  Soap and water are best, but when they are not available, use alcohol-based hand gel or disposable wipes. 

· Cover your mouth and nose when you cough or sneeze.  It is best not to use your bare hand.  Cough into your sleeve or cover your mouth and nose with a tissue.  Properly dispose of the tissue in a garbage can then wash or sanitize your hands.

· Don’t touch your eyes, nose or mouth.  The flu virus is often spread when a person touches something that has the virus on it and then touches his or her eyes, nose or mouth. 

· Stay home when you’re sick or have flu symptoms.   Remain home and away from public places until you are free of fever for a 24-hour period.   Please read the attached Pandemic H1N1 Flu Fact Sheet prepared by the Oregon Department of Health.  This flier identifies risks, symptoms, treatment, and prevention measures.   A visit to your health care provider may not be needed if you have typical mild to moderate flu symptoms.  The Lane Health Clinic requests that you call in advance if you have flu symptoms while at work and need medical attention.  

· Get a seasonal flu shot or nasal-spray vaccine as soon as it is available.   A seasonal flu vaccine will not protect against H1N1. The Lane Health Clinic will announce a schedule for seasonal flu shot clinics soon. The H1N1 vaccine is anticipated to be available in mid-October and will be limited to identified high risk groups.   

For more information on Lane’s flu prevention plans, please visit www.lanecc.edu/flu .  For more information and local updates on pandemic H1N1 flu, please visit www.flu.oregon.gov . 

